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The next meeting of the GBOS will be December 12 at:

Keller Williams Building

18050 Saturn Lane

Nassau Bay 77058

NOTE:  This meeting is one week earlier than our normal meeting dates, due to Christmas.  Please plan to arrive by 6:00 for our annual potluck.  We plan to eat at 6:30. There is no sign-up sheet for what you might like to bring – it usually works out just fine.  
We will play Bingo and receive orchid plants for prizes.  We will not show any member plants at this meeting.

Dues for 2017 may be paid at this meeting.  A single membership is $20/year and a family membership is $ 30/year.  Checks should be payable to:  GALVESTON BAY ORCHID SOCIETY and give to Linda Baker (Treasurer for 2017).

Here is your “Orchid Tip” for December, provided by Monty McGinnis:

Winter is Coming!

The cooler nights and warm days we’re enjoying are good for growing most plants including orchids.  However, as the night time temperatures dip to 40degF, or lower, we will be bringing plants inside or closing, maybe heating, the greenhouse.  These changing conditions mean a change in our attention to orchids.  Here are a few things to consider:

· Orchids grow more slowly, thus, they need about ½ the amount of water and fertilizer, i.e. water once a week rather than twice.  Light fertilizer every two weeks instead of weekly.

· Bringing in plants into forced air heated homes, or electrically heated greenhouses, means much lower humidity than the 60-70% optimum.  Mist regularly or set plants on wet pebble tray.

· Protect plants from cold windows and cold drafts.

· The sun is lower in Winter and trees are bare so sunlight through the South windows is stronger.  Consider moving low-light plants away from direct sun.

Enjoy the Winter season.  Summer will be back soon enough!!
This month’s p is taken from a recent arcle by Frank Zacharia published by AOS.

Many of you recognize the real estate adage about what three factors determine the price of a property, 

Locaon, Locaon, Locaon!  In growing orchids there is a similar adage.  THE three most important 

factors are: Light, Light, Light!  Plants get over 90% of their food by capturing the energy of the sun.  Not 

enough and the plant can starve or just lanquish and not bloom.  Di2erent orchid types, genera, require 

di2erent light levels and amounts.  Both the intensity and duraon of light determines the health and 

blooming cycle of the orchid.  American Orchid Society culture sheets will tell you the opmum range of 

light each type needs.  A parcular orchid can tolerate more light at cooler temperatures so in the 

Summer with more direct sun and higher temps air circulaon is necessary to cool plants.  In the winter 

with lower temperatures more intense light is tolerated.  Today there are smartphone apps that will 

accurately read the light level.  Then, refer to the culture sheets to see if your plant is being fed properly
If you have items or information you would like to see in the newsletter let me know at:  
LindaB7x7@YAHOO.COM
Secretary:  Linda Baker
Galveston Orchid Society Web Page - www.galvestonbayorchidsociety.org
